Old Capitol Quilters Guild Board Meeting
August 8, 2016 7:00 PM

Attending: Adele Monserud, Barb Yoder, Linda Alberhasky, Linda Prybil, Nancy Johns, Karen Miller, Glenda Skallerud, Vicki Walch, Melanie McNeil, Lisa Schleisman, Ruth Langehough, Kathy Becker, Sharon Halverson, Linda Bergquist, Linzee McCray, Hallsie Reno, Karen Albertus

I. Welcome

Adele Monserud welcomed outgoing and incoming board members. 

II. Past President Remarks

Linzee McCray thanked past and future board members for their service. She also thanked members for their cards after her term as president was completed.

III. Committee Reports

A. Treasurer  

Barb Yoder distributed the 2015-2016 budgeted and final income and expenses of the guild. There was a discussion about how much of a financial cushion is needed for a non-profit. In the coming year, there will continue to be a discussion about future budgeting, in particular, the budget for national speakers. The proposed budget from Barb for 2016-2017 was approved by the board.

It was proposed and approved that the guild have the extension service distribute the awards for the Johnson County Fair. This is what almost all other organizations sponsoring awards do.

Sales tax requirements were discussed. We paid sales tax on the raffle. We will also need to pay sales tax on admissions charges (e.g., for the quilt show in June 2017) unless we can show that 100% of the admission charges go towards a charitable organization or charitable activity.

A reminder that the dues for 2016-2017 are $25 will be put in the newsletter. Hallsie Reno will provide some text.

B. Secretary

Hallsie Reno will be absent for the September 12 meeting. Linzee McCray will fill in for secretary for that meeting.

C. Historian

Vicki Walch and Linzee McCray are in contact with Kären Mason at the UI Women’s Archives about donating OCQG records to the archives. Some of the records have already been scanned. Vicki will ask Kären Mason if it is possible for the guild to fund employment of a student to do the scanning of the remaining documents. The board approved an initial expense of $500 to pay someone to do the scanning.

The question of whether or not printed copies of show and tell quilts need to be provided was discussed. It was suggested that a digital version of pictures could be made available to guild members instead of a hard copy. 

D. Newsletter

Linda Bergquist distributed the newsletter schedule for 2016-2017. The dues form will be included in the September newsletter. 

E. Library

Lisa Schleisman is chair of the library committee. Lisa will request in the newsletter an additional guild member to join the committee, in particular, to help update electronic records of library materials.

Vicki Walch remarked that the OCQG has a Tech-Soup membership that offers low cost copies of software packages such as Microsoft and Adobe products. This may be helpful for the library electronic records.
 
F. Membership

The dues for 2016-2017 is $25. The membership form will also have a line for charitable donations. 

The welcome page will continue to be part of the directory. Hyperlinks in the printed directory will be removed to help with readability.

[bookmark: _GoBack]One question on the membership form is about interest in joining a small group. The board discussed adding another committee on small groups, or having one or two small group liaisons who could report monthly on small group activities, etc., and use information from the membership form about small group interest to connect people. A request for a small group liaison will be placed in the newsletter.

The board had a broader discussion about how to make the guild more welcoming to new members. The small group liaison was discussed as one way to do this. A welcome brochure could be developed. The December meeting will have a social hour again this year. We will continue to think about ways to make the guild more welcoming as the year progresses.

G. Website

Vicki Walch commented that we may want to consider a new provider for the website. 

H. Service

The full annual report from the service committee will go into the newsletter. One hundred forty-seven quilts were donated last year, up from the previous year. 

Storage has become an issue. Excess fabric has been given to the church and the Crowded Closet, and more will be made available to members (and the Crowded Closet). 

It was suggested that because the guild has 70 quilt tops that need to be quilted, plus some kits, the focus of service this year should be to finish up these works in progress. The February service day will focus especially on machine quilting rather than piecing this year. Additional opportunities to get together to do machine quilting may be possible, e.g., at the Coralville library.

Linda Prybil suggested that we look into widget quilts to see if there is a local need.

The Service Committee suggests that we eliminate the door prizes for service committee donations. The board approved this suggestion.

I. Program

The Program Committee has a full slate of programs for the coming year. Bookmarks are being printed with the schedule. They are looking ahead to future years, since speakers are often booked quite far in advance.

J. Quilt Show

Vicki Walch presented a budget and questions regarding the Quilt Show at the Iowa Arts Fest in June 2017. It was determined that there will not be a raffle quilt, but there will be a silent auction. The idea of gift baskets was discussed, as was the suggestion that small groups may be able to provide gift baskets. 

An admission fee of $5 was suggested for adults, free entry for children. A Service Committee display at the entrance to the church was encouraged. 

The Quilt Show committee will meet in September.

IV. Old Business

Adele will send an updated list of board members and email addresses.

V. New Business

September Hostesses: Karen Albertus, Linda Prybil and Nancy Johns

Adele will make a list of key-holders.

The question of whether or not the by-laws permit co-Presidents or other joint positions will be investigated. 

VI. Adjourn 9:00 PM


